Dear Colleagues:

The Blackboard 9.1 upgrade is happening this Friday May 18, so this update will focus on upgrade activities for the next two weeks.  Here are the crucial next few milestones and recommendations.  More information is available at www.cuny.edu/blackboard.         

·      5/18: All organizations and courses NOT for Spring I 2012 will be moved to the new (clone) environment.

·      5/18 6/14: Spring I 2012 courses and organizations continue uninterrupted in original Blackboard 8.0 environment. 

·      5/24: Session II 2012 course shells will be available in new Blackboard 9.1 environment. Summer course development resumes.

* Faculty are being encouraged to develop their Session II 2012 courses as soon they become available in Blackboard 9.1 on May 24. If you are unable to see the list of your Session II courses, please contact us proving the four digit section number of your course.

·      5/24 – 6/14: Login links for Blackboard will take you to a landing page from which you can access both Blackboard environments: Blackboard 8.0 for all Spring I 2012 courses and organizations, new Blackboard 9.1 for all courses since Spring 2011 and organizations.

* It is strongly encouraged that users do not bookmark either of the Blackboard environments.  The access URLs will change as the new Blackboard 9.1 environment is brought online and Blackboard 8.0 is retired.

It is highly recommended to  have an archive of your current Spring I courses, and make sure you have downloaded an up-to-date copy of your Gradebook, as they will begin to be archived (unavailable) on June 19; these courses will be brought into the new environment every day on a rolling basis until the upgrade is complete on July 31.  Please stop by B333b or B127 areas if you need assistance with downloading your Gradebook and/or archiving your courses.  (In general, it is good practice to keep a back-up copy of your Gradebook and archived copies of your courses anyway).

Our Blackboard 9.1 workshops have begun and the following sessions are scheduled for the month of May, (all workshops are held in B333A):

·         Intro to  Blackboard 9.1                          Fri, May 18                   10:00-11:00am

·         Intro to  Blackboard 9.1                          Tue, May 22                  12:00-1:00pm

·         Intro to  Blackboard 9.1                          Thurs, May 24               10:00-11:00am

And as noted previously, student training will begin closer to the end of the Spring I semester.  

The new CUNY Blackboard Information website is live at www.cuny.edu/blackboard, and contains detailed information on the upgrade, user guides, and registration information for online training sessions.  Please feel free to contact the Blackboard Support Team with questions, concerns, or your thoughts on the upgrade.  

 
Melina Vargas 
Blackboard Administrator
Room: B127 

Phone: 718-482-6121  718-482-6117  x8877 x8868

Email: blackboardsupport@lagcc.cuny.edu
